
ST. MARY CATHOLIC CHURCH MARION, OHIO

THIRTEENTH SUNDAY 
IN ORDINARY TIME

JULY 1, 2012
~~~~~

Spanish Mass – 4:00 p.m.

MONDAY – July 2
	 8:30 a.m.	 Morning Prayer

TUESDAY – July 3
	 7:00 a.m.	 Morning Mass
	 6:30 p.m.	 Fortnight for Freedom:
		    Evening Prayer in Defense 
		    of Religious Liberty

WEDNESDAY – July 4
	 8:30 a.m.	 Morning Mass

THURSDAY – July 5
	 7:00 a.m.	 Morning Mass
	 7:00 p.m.	 Baptism Preparation Class (Commons)

FRIDAY – July 6 – First Friday
	 8:30 a.m.	 Morning Mass – Exposition of the Blessed
		    Sacrament following Mass.
	 5:00 p.m.	 Closing with Divine Mercy Chaplet 		
		    and Benediction   
		  (24 Hour Adoration will continue until 
		    9:00 a.m. Saturday morning.) 

SATURDAY – July 7 – First Saturday
	 9:00 a.m.	 Morning Mass
	 5:00 p.m.	 Vigil Mass 

SUNDAY – July 8
Mass times: 8:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m.
Farewell to Fr. Mike after Masses – 
  Coffee/Doughnuts in Moira Hall.

COMMUNION HOSTS for this week are in loving 
memory of Kathy O’Shea by  Doris & Howard Martin.
Sacramental Wine provided by the Knights of Columbus.

PRAYER REQUEST LINE: For a prayer 
request or to join the Prayer Line, please call Elaine 
Kelly at 389-1018.

Reminder for Visitation of the Sick: Please notify the 
Parish Office if you or a loved one is ill or in the hospital by calling  
382-2118. Please leave a message on the voice mail for Fr. Mike if 
calling after office hours.

BANNS OF MATRIMONY:
Amanda Tobin and Benjamin Thiel will be married here at 
St. Mary Church on July 21, 2012.

First Communion Pictures ~ Did you pick up the group 
picture that you ordered? Did you order 2 group pictures and  
only pick up one? Call the Office of Religious Education at 382-
2262.

Daily Readings/Mass Intentions:
Monday ~ July 2
Am 2:6-10, 13-16; Mt 8:18-22
Tuesday ~ July 3
Eph 2:19-22; Jn 20:24-29
	 7:00 a.m.	 Ann Walston
Wednesday ~ July 4
Am 5:14-15, 21-24; Mt 8:28-34
	 8:30 a.m.	 Kathy O’Shea
Thursday ~  July 5
Am 7:10-17; Mt 9:1-8
	 7:00 a.m.	 Living & Deceased of Sorrentino & 
		    Spinelli Families
Friday ~ July 6
Am 8:4-6, 9-12; Mt 9:9-13
	 8:30 a.m.	 Jimmy Sal Montgomery
Saturday ~ July 7
Am 9:11-15; Mt 9:14-17
	 9:00 a.m.	 Special Intention: Jerry & Jacque Ballenger 
		    (55th Wedding Anniversary)
	 5:00 p.m.	 Living & Deceased of Sopczak & 
		    Candela Families
Sunday ~ July 8
Ez 2:2-5; 2 Cor 12:7-10; Mk 6:1-6a
	 8:00 a.m.	 Ann & Paul Steiner
	 11:00 a.m.	 St. Mary Parishioners

~SERVERS~
This weekend: June 30/July 1, 2012
	 5:00 p.m.	 Colin Murphy & Cameron Smith
	 8:00 a.m.	 Christie Longo & Robby Thiel
	 11:00 a.m.	 Nate Stevenson & Brittany Peltier
Next weekend:  July 7/8 – check online at 
		    www.marionstmary.org/Schedule

~LECTORS~
Next weekend: July 7/July 8, 2012
	 5:00 p.m.	 (I)	 Bob New
		  (II)	 Mary Ann Stolarczyk
	 8:00 a.m. 	 (I)	 Deb Ketcham
		  (II)	 Sharon Baldinger
	 11:00 a.m. 	 (I)	 Fred Fosco
		  (II)	 Lisa Cudd
Next weekend: July 14/15– check online at 
		    www.marionstmary.org/Schedule

MINISTER SCHEDULES ONLINE 
  for July/August 2012

To access from our web site, please check online at 
www.marionstmary.org, then click on “Schedule,” then click on 
“Minister Schedules” on the right side of the page. Printed copies 
will be available in the main vestibule and posted on the bulletin 
board at church.
    Should you have any questions, please either e-mail or call 
Dolores at the Parish Office (dolores@marionstmary.org or 382-
2118).

Please remember that once the schedule has been posted – 
 if you are unable to make your assignment, it is your 

responsibility to find a sub for the date scheduled. Thank you.



thirteenth sunday in ordinary time JULY 1, 2012

SCRIPTURE REFLECTION – Wednesdays at 7:00-
8:00 p.m. in the Commons. You are invited to join us as we 
study and reflect on the current Sunday’s readings and apply 
the message of God’s Word to our everyday lives.

Please note:  There will be no Scripture Reflection on July 4.
Sister JoAn Brodman

Healing Blanket Ministry:
    Healing Blanket Ministry continues its mission to sew 
blankets. Would you like to join us in this ministry? We will supply 
the material for you to sew. We ask those who give a blanket to a 
loved one, to please sign the blue binder with your name and the 
name of the person receiving it.
    We need more people to sew the blankets. Please contact 
Elaine Kelly at 389-1018. 

The Rite of Christian Initiation
of Adults (R.C.I.A.) 
RCIA ~ in the Commons each Tuesday 
from 7:00 to 9:00 p.m.
Will resume in September. Watch bulletin 

for further information. 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word...Will resume in 
September. For questions, comments or to volunteer, 
please call the Office of Religious Education at 382-
2262.

NURSERY – Every Sunday during the 11:00 a.m. Mass
Bring your children 0 to 3 years to the nursery.  It is 
open during 11:00 a.m. Mass. As many of you know, 
the nursery had to close over a year ago due to the lack 
of volunteers to watch the children. We could really 
use some volunteers who love children and want to see 
the nursery succeed. You would just need to volunteer 
about once every eight weeks. The more volunteers we 
have, the better chance at success the nursery will have.  
If you can help, please call Mary Ball at 751-4878 or e-mail 
mmb0104@yahoo.com.

St. Mary PARISH SCHOOL 
OF RELIGION (PSR)

Who:	 Preschool through 7th grade
When:	 Classes will begin on
	   September 16, 2012
Time:	 9:15 a.m. 
Place:	 St. Mary Grade School (1st Floor)
For more information or to register for fall classes, please contact 
Glenna Celestino (glenna@marionstmary.org or 382-2262).

Delaware St. Mary 3-on-3 Basketball Tournament 
is scheduled for July 20th and 21st. All students in grades 3-9 
are eligible. To sign up, go to the St. Mary web site or call Mary 
Hughes at 740-815-7821. Come enjoy a great weekend of fun and 
exciting basketball.

Registration at St. Mary School: 
Parents may register their child(ren) for the 2012-2013 
school year for Preschool, Kindergarten and Grades 1-6.  
Please call St. Mary School at 740-382-1607 to receive a 
packet of information.

MARION CATHOLIC 
JR./SR. HIGH SCHOOL

•  All MCHS student athletes MUST have 
a current sports physical in order to 
participate in sports activities at school. 
This includes open gym and practices. If 

you need a form, they are available in the office 
at MCHS.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
•	 Marion Catholic is currently accepting applications 

for employment for a Spanish teacher.
•	 And the following coaching positions: 
	 Jr. High Volleyball, 
	 Varsity Boy’s Basketball, 
	 Varsity Track, boys & girls
	 Jr. High Track, boys & girls
•	 And Bus drivers.
You may e-mail your résumé to aseitter@cdeducation.
org, send by mail, or drop off at Marion Catholic, 1001 
Mt. Vernon Avenue, Marion, OH 43302. If you have any 
questions, please call the office at 740-389-2381.

KROGER REWARDS CARD
    As a reminder, the members of KROGER 
REWARDS CARDS will need to re-enroll to 
continue earning in the Kroger Community 
Rewards Program. All participants must sign 
up for the program in order to earn funds for 
ST. MARY/MARION CATHOLIC SCHOOLS 
during 2012-2013.
    Even if you signed up the Kroger 

Community Rewards program in February or March of this year – you 
MUST re-enroll to continue earning rewards during the coming year, 
May 2012 to May 2013.
    It’s easy to enroll or re-enroll in Kroger Community Rewards.  
Please visit www.krogercommunityrewards.com, click on “OHIO” 
and click on “Enroll.” All participants must have a valid online account 
at Kroger.com and must sign up online to participate. Thank you.

Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament
First Friday, July 6, 2012

~~~~~
There will be Exposition of the Blessed 
Sacrament following the 8:30 a.m. Mass. 
At 5:00 p.m., we will sing the Divine Mercy 
Chaplet and close with Benediction.  Adoration 
continues until 9:00 a.m. Saturday.

~~~~~
You are invited to spend some time  

with Our Lord in meditation,  
reading or sitting in silence  

in the presence of 
Our Lord in the Eucharist.

New Blessing of a Child in the Womb
The new “Rite for the Blessing of a Child in the Womb” was 
crafted to support parents awaiting the birth of their child, to 
encourage parish prayers for – and recognition of – the precious 
gift of the child in the womb, and to foster respect for human 
life within society.  See Fr. Mike or Deacon Dwight for this new 
blessing approved by the Holy Father.

 Support our Schools



June 21 to July 4 – 
Fortnight for Freedom
The U.S. Catholic Bishops called 
for a “Fortnight for Freedom,” a 
two-week period from June 21 to 
July 4 – beginning with the feasts 

of St. Thomas More and St. John Fisher and ending with 
Independence Day – to focus “all the energies the Catholic 
community can muster” for religious liberty. 
    Here at St. Mary, Marion, we will have 

Evening Prayer in Defense of Religious Liberty
at 6:30 p.m.

on
Tuesday, July 3, 2012

St. Mary Church

BISHOP’S ANNUAL APPEAL:
WE MADE OUR GOAL!

    Thank you to all parishioners who 
pledged/gave to this year’s Appeal! After 
eight weeks, we have $74,160.00 in gifts.  
This brings St. Mary’s over its goal of 
$72,889.00! For this we are grateful!

For parishioners who have not yet participated, it is not too late 
to do so. All monies collected in excess of the goal, St. Mary’s  
gets to keep.  Please make a pledge today if you haven’t done so 
yet!   
    Every gift is important! No gift is too small!  Thank you. 

IS IT “ORDINARY TIME”
FOR YOUR MARRIAGE?
Get extraordinary new strength for your 
relationship: make a  Worldwide  Marriage 
Encounter weekend! It’s last call for the next 

central Ohio Marriage Encounter weekend, on July 20-22; 
the next is September 21-23. For more information or 
to register, contact Paul and Marilou Clouse at 740-746-
9003 or visit our web site at www.wwmecolumbus.org.

ST. MARY PARISH 
DIRECTORY – MAKEUP
PHOTO SESSION!
There will be an additional photo 

session for those who were unable to have their photos taken.  
The photographer will be here at St. Mary on:

Wednesday, July 11, 2012, from 2:30-8:30 p.m. in Moira Hall.

Please visit our web site at www.marionstmary.org and click on 
Church Directory Photos to sign up during the week or call Pat 
Curtis at (740) 244-2976 to schedule your appointment!

Please note: If you elected to have your complimentary 8 x 10 
sent to St. Mary Church for pick-up, the portraits are now located 
in the back of church.  Please stop and pick up your portrait and 
initial by your name on the list that you have taken your photo.  
If your portrait is not in the current shipment, it means it will be 
coming in a future shipment. Thank you!

Confirmation 2012-2013
The Sacrament of Confirmation is 
celebrated at St. Mary Parish for 
students in 8th grade (or older, who 
have not yet been Confirmed). The 

2012-2013 class is now forming. Students should 
register as soon as possible and begin working on the 
service project requirement. Classes will be the second 
Sunday of the month, September 2012-April 2013.   
Information packets are available upon request from 
the Office of Youth Ministry (387-6225). Details are 
available online on Facebook at https://www.facebook.
com/StMaryParishConfirmation201213.

Knights of Columbus
ANNUAL JULY 4TH BBQ CHICKEN DINNER

Dine in or Drive Thru
K of C Hall,

1232 E. Center Street
11:00 a.m.-5:00 p.m.

$8.00 per dinner 
(half chicken/roll/

baked beans/coleslaw)
~~~~~

Dinner prepared by Mike Nicolosi 
Tickets available at St. Vincent de Paul, 

St. Mary Rectory, K of C Hall and Marion Catholic on Tuesday, 
Wednesday and Thursday from 9:00 a.m. till 12:00 noon. 

Tickets will be sold after all Masses thru July 1st.

12 DAYS ITALY 
PILGRIMAGE

Hosted by
Deacon Felix Azzola

October 29-November 9, 2012
FOR ONLY $2,699.00 tour price plus  

$592.00 for taxes/fuel surcharge PER PERSON 

Roundtrip Air from Columbus, First Class/Select Hotels,
Most Meals, Comprehensive Sightseeing and much more!!

Visit Milan, Bergamo, Venice, Florence, Assisi and Rome
with Vatican City and the Papal Audience

For a Brochure and Reservation forms, contact: 
Deacon Azzola at (740) 363-4641, ext 103

or email: deaconfelix@msn.com or
     fazzola@delawarestmary.org

Tour Reservations are now accepted

SOME SPACES LEFT 

 

  

 

 

Our thoughts and prayers are with those serving our country and 
with their loved ones at home. We pray for a safe homecoming and 
that the world may soon be at peace.



Peter’s Pence Collection:
Thank you for your generous support of the essential work of the Holy 
Father and his charitable acts through the Peter’s Pence Collection.  
Our contributions will be combined with those of our brothers and 
sisters around the world to help Pope Benedict reach out to those  
in need. Your generosity will help to cast Christ’s peace upon the 
world.

LifeTeen – Summer 2012

Faith and A Flick – Starting Sunday, July 1, at 7:00 p.m., the 
ever-popular Faith and A Flick summer movie series and Bible 
Study returns. Meet in the LifeTeen Lounge on the second floor 
of the Commons.

Welcome New Pastor – July 10 – Call the LifeTeen Office to 
help plan a big LT “hello” to our soon-to-be new pastor, Father 
Dwayne McNew.

Steubenville Youth Conference – July 13-15 – This 3-day 
conference may be the most intense Catholic experience of your 
life. Tickets are currently SOLD OUT. If you would like to be on 
the waiting list, contact Youth Minister Lori Stevenson at 387-
6225.

The FEST – August 5 – This is the biggest Catholic Festival in 
the state and, this year, features Christian megaband Switchfoot.  
Admission is free; just need to chip in for transportation. Contact 
the LifeTeen Office if you are interested in going.

Feast of the Assumption – Danielle Rose Concert – August 18 – 
Back by popular demand, our own St. Mary Parish will once 
again welcome beloved Catholic folk singer Danielle Rose! 
She will present a not-to-be-missed concert as part of our 
celebration of the Feast of the Assumption.   The concert will 
be in the church August 18 at 7:30 p.m. It is free and open to 
all. Visit www.daniellerose.com to preview her beautiful and 
inspired Catholic music. Or, follow her on Facebook at Danielle  
Rose-Music.

LifeTeen Fall Kickoff – September 16 – Besides being fun, 
inspiring, and totally cool, LifeTeen is religious education for 
the high school teens of our parish. Consequently, the LifeTeen 
schedule is tied to the academic year. The big kickoff event will 
be September 16. Watch the bulletin for more details as they 
become available. Visit our Facebook Page at Marion St. Mary 
LifeTeen to learn more.

BAPTISM PREPARATION CLASS
Thursday, July 5, 2012

7:00 p.m. in the Commons.
~~~~~~~

Parents, please pre-register for this class. (You will also need to 
be a registered parishioner here at St. Mary Parish.) To register, 
please call the Parish Office at 740-382-2118.  

		  Thank you. – Fr. Mike

New NFP Online Class Launched
An online NFP class is available through Marriage Ministries, 
a partnership between the Family Ministries Office of the 
Archdiocese of Chicago and The Marriage Group.   Couples 
may take the class online in privacy and at their convenience; 
a certificate is provided after completing the course and 
tests.  Learn more at www.learnnfponline.com or preview the 
class through a demo account by contacting Matt at matt@
marriageministries.com.

St. Mary Parish has been blessed 
to receive $56,000.00 from our 
endowments stewarded by the 
Catholic Foundation. By 
God’s grace, we honor the many 

donors, whose charitable love for our faith and others is fulfilling 
the mission of our ministry through The Catholic Foundation.  
For more information on ways to share your gifts with us, please 
visit www.catholic-foundation.org.

Prayer on Parents’ Anniversary
We ask You, Lord, to bless us all on this, the birthday of 
our family. We thank You for the many blessings You have 
granted us, and for all the happy times we have shared 
together.
Let us continue to grow in our love for one another, and 
let the coming year be blessed with health, happiness, 
and success.
(Renee Bartkowski, Family Prayers for Daily Grace. Liguori, MO, 
Liguori Publications 2003. Reprinted with permission. Provided by 
The Family Life Office, Diocese of Columbus)

    We wish to CONGRATULATE all our married 
couples at St. Mary Parish who have embraced the 
vocation of marriage and who have continued to renew and 
express their commitment through the years – especially the 
following who have called the Parish to let us know they are 
celebrating these anniversaries:

	 George & Ann Shoup	 66th Anniversary
	 Fred & Eileen Houk	 64th Anniversary
	 Milton & Ruth Krist	 63rd Anniversary
	 George & Marjorie Baron	 62nd Anniversary
	 Jerome & Jacquelyn Ballenger	 55th Anniversary
	 Jack & Pat Dean	 55th Anniversary
	 James & Norma Dew	 55th Anniversary
	 Harry & Marilyn Miller	 55th Anniversary
	 Karl & Cynthia Mueller	 55th Anniversary
	 Jim & Joanne Traveline	 55th Anniversary
	 Michael & Phyllis Nicolosi	 50th Anniversary
	 Richard & Meg Rasmussen	 50th Anniversary
	 Shaun & Jamie Straw	 45th Anniversary
	 Noel & Maria Eboh	 40th Anniversary
	 John P. & Lois Gordon	 40th Anniversary
	 Robert & Ann Handley	 40th Anniversary
	 Keith & Deborah Ketcham	 40th Anniversary
	 Gary & Kathleen Lama	 40th Anniversary
	 Russell & Marilyn McBride	 40th Anniversary
	 Steven & Doris Schwartz	 40th Anniversary
	 Mike & Judy Burkhart	 35th Anniversary
	 Joe & Kathy Tobin	 35th Anniversary
	 John & Janice Blue	 30th Anniversary
	 Charles & Elizabeth Iacobucci	 30th Anniversary


